
16th June - 18th June,
2023.

27th June. 6.30pm.

40 Hour Famine Weekend

BOT meeting - all welcome

2023 term dates:
 - Term 2: 
26th April - 30th June
 - Term 3: 
17th July- 22nd September
 - Term 4: 
9th October - 14th
December

Calendar:

Blockhouse Bay
Intermediate School
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Tēnā koutou, e te whānau o Blockhouse Bay Intermediate

Blockhouse Bay Intermediate is both a Visible Learning and a School Wide Positive
Behaviour for Learning school. We pride ourselves on our high expectations, our shared
curriculum delivery and student led learning based around academic, physical, social
and emotional learning.

Our values of Maanakitanga (Respect), Wairuatanga (Wellbeing), Rangitiratanga
(Leadership) and Whaungatanga (Relationships) underpin our ethos of developing
strong transitions, inclusive practice and strong academic outcomes.

Our policies and procedures sit within our website and underpin our delivery model. We
expect all of our community to respect our values while in our place of learning.

Over the past few newsletters, there has been a common theme around our
expectations in regards to behaviour, attendance and safety (both in school and at the
school gate). These themes are a recurring focus for any Intermediate, where half the
population changes every year and parents and students learn the way of the new
school. This has become increasingly important post Covid, where there has been a
noticeable decline in self-regulation amongst some when faced with challenging choices.

As a positive Behaviour for Learning School, we will continue to encourage positive
choices around safety, behaviour and attendance.

Welcome to Term 2 week 7!

ManaakitangaRangatiratanga WairuatangaWhanaungatanga




BBIBBIBBIVALUESVALUESVALUES
Whanaungatanga

(relationships)



"I develop positive
relationships".
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Attendance
As we move through winter, attendance continues to remain a national priority. Attendance is a strategic priority
within our annual plan and has remained so for many years.

Students cannot learn without being present. We cannot teach without students present. Our teachers work
incredibly hard to design and deliver our quality curriculum for all students.

When we hear of schools nationally that have up to 60% of students not attending regularly, we can only empathise
how crushing that would be for any teacher that prepares for 100% of students being in front of them and then
having only 40% attend.

Because attendance sits within the strategic plan (along with our support structures that we have in place to
support whanau to get their kids to school), our attendance sits above 90%.

We also know that by being ten minutes late every day has a very real and negative impact on student achievement
and social emotional outcomes. 10 minutes a day equals 50 minutes a week equals 500 minutes a term. It all adds
up.

When we break down why students are late, we see below that over half of lateness is because of sleeping in or
because of traffic. Two big problems requiring simple solutions to solve a big barrier to learning.

We can only accelerate learning when we have learners to accelerate. We can’t get students out of bed earlier, nor
sort the traffic. But you can by adjusting routines, getting students with growing minds to bed early and encouraging
them to self-regulate and get up and be prepared on time.

Thank you for your support. It means the world to them.

cont...

Safety at the school gate
This is ongoing and we continue to see parents taking risks and
putting others in our community at risk. Please think of your own
children before making a poor choice that puts others at risk.

Ngā mihi,
Michael Malins The intersection of Bolton

and Kay Drive is particularly
congested when parents

block traffic and park on the
yellow lines
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School News...
BBI Talent Show 

Thank you soooooo much to everyone that auditioned! We have such incredible
talent in BBI!! You were all fearless and brave and we are proud of you!

We will announce our semi-finalists in week 9 of Term 2 (in assembly). Semi finals will be in
Term 3 week 5 + 6. Finals will be Term 3, week 10 (21st September, 2023).

40 Hour Famine
We would like to thank the following businesses for their generous donations of prizes for
BHBI students who have gone above and beyond to raise money for the 40 hour
challenge.

Football
On Friday the 26th of May, we sent out both a Year 7 and Year 8 Girls Football team to
represent our school at the Western Zone Tournament. This turned out to be a very
successful day for both teams. The Year 8’s made it all the way to the final going down 1-0
in a very close game. This is a huge turn around from the girls from last year.

The Year 7’s went through the day unbeaten, with great performances from all the girls
involved to take out the Western Zone Title. They will now move onto the Interzone
Competition to take on Auckland’s best. Good Luck girls.

Student email accounts
It has come to our attention that quite a
few students are emailing family
members during school time. This is just
a reminder that students' email accounts
are for school use only. If you need to
get a message to your child during
school time, please contact the school
office and they will ensure the message
gets through. If your child needs to get a
message to you, they can go to the office
as well. 

PLEASE READ:



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

A big thank you to Jamie and his team at Green
Bay New World for their continued support with our

school values and well-being initiatives by
sponsoring student prizes. It’s amazing having

support from local businesses and we look forward
to further collaboration in the near future.



E N R O L M E N T  I N F O R M A T I O N


